Parish of………………………… Margaretting……………………………………………
Dear Sir/Madam,

NOTICE OF MEETING

I HEREBY GIVE YOU NOTICE that a meeting of The Parish Council of the above mentioned parish will be held in the Meeting Room at The Village Hall, Wantz Road on Thursday,  Ninth January 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

To………………………………………………
   Signed C.A. Kochan








   Clerk

AGENDA

1. Apologies for Absence

2. Declarations of Interests

3. Reduced speed limit for Wantz Road, Writtle Road and Margaretting Road.
Representatives from Writtle Parish Council have been invited to attend to speak to this item.  (Briefing paper attached)
4. Democratic Time 

5. Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday, 12th December 2013
6. Matters Arising not on the Agenda 

7. Village Projects

(i)  Parish Council Office
(ii)  Whites Bridge and Whites Bridge Walk Boards 

(iii)  Village Gateways

(iv)  Village Sign 

8. Village Sites

(i)  Village Hall Road Sign

(ii)  Repairs and Maintenance

(iii)  Grass Verges, Footpaths and Bridleways

(iv)  Pond and Trees
9. Maldon Road Recreation Field - Allotments and Play Area

10. Accounts 2013/2014  - Income and Expenditure
11. ACRE – Action with Communities in Rural England
Consultation on existing VAT legislation for public bodies and tax exemption in the public interest.  (Briefing notes from RCCE and ACRE attached)

12. Planning - Applications and Decisions
13. Emergency Planning 

14. Correspondence
15. Any Other Business
16. Date and Time of Next Meeting
Thursday, 13th February 2014 at 7.30 pm

Wantz Road, Margaretting Road, Writtle Road

There has been a long history of problems on this route with the volume and speed of traffic and poor accident record. It is a County Road classified as a link road joining Writtle, Margaretting and Gallywood, the lowest category of County Roads.

In the early 2000’s residents in both in the Writtle and Margaretting sections of the route, were becoming increasingly concerned at the speed of traffic and number of accidents. Efforts were made to have a 40mph speed limit introduced for the length of the road between the Margaretting crossroads and the A414. At their meetings in February 2004 both Parish Councils gave their support for measures to be implemented. A petition for a reduced speed limit was signed by every resident on this route and presented in March 2004. 

The principle was ‘agreed’ by the Chief Constable in May 2004, although he raised the issue of cost, and in September the Leader of Chelmsford Borough Council advised that a Chelmsford engineer (at that time Chelmsford BC was the agent for Essex County Council) was investigating. The construction of a gateway feature at the boundary of the two Parishes was also supported by Writtle Parish Council.
Although some minor measures have been implemented there has been no progress on these two proposals and accidents continue on this route including one fatal in the last 3 years. The volume of traffic has increased; speed is still inappropriate and there now seems to be little regard for the weight limit. Indeed it appears that traffic volume is possibly contributed to by the greater use and sophistication of satellite navigation systems and the desire to avoid congestion at the Widford junction on the A414.

Essex County Council has recently produced a Speed Management Strategy which would now appear to support a lower speed limit in cases as those put forward by the two Parishes.  

Over the last year Writtle Parish Council has reviewed its priorities for traffic measures on the highway network within its boundaries for submission to the Chelmsford City Local Highway Panel and as part of this exercise reaffirmed its support for measures on this route. In doing so it recognised its impact on both Parishes and the previous support given by Margaretting Parish Council and felt, given the lapse in time, it was appropriate to request Margaretting Parish Council to reaffirm its previous decision to press for a reduced speed limit for the whole route.     

Dear RCCE Member,

Please find attached a Briefing Note from our umbrella body, ACRE (Action with communities in rural England) about a consultation entitled ‘Review of existing VAT legislation on public bodies and tax exemption in the public interest’. There are 2 options being considered which will affect both charitable trusts and Parish Councils.

Option 1 – The full taxation model
In simple terms this would mean the abolition of all exemptions so that activities carried out by public bodies and charities would be taxable.  If the proposal were to be taken forward the VAT zero rate on new build would be lost, together with the ability for parish councils to reclaim VAT on goods and services donated to village halls. 
Option 2 – Refund system 

The introduction of a refund system would be very welcome. It could, for example, enable refunds on extensions and alteration work on village halls. There are examples of refund schemes that have operated in the UK (the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme and the Memorials Grant Scheme) and in other Member States, but this option proposes a uniform solution. The consultation document states that refund schemes do not automatically require EU legislation as they can be implemented by Member States outside the VAT system.
Please read the attached Briefing Note for more information and send any comments about the proposals to Deborah Clarke at ACRE: d.clarke@acre.org.uk 
The deadline for responses is 14 February 2014.
